


WELCOME
TO CHS

Dear New Students of Coupeville High School,

Welcome to the CHS family! We are thrilled to have you join our school community
as you embark on an exciting chapter of your educational journey. As you start
school here, know that we are here to support you every step of the way.

To help you acclimate to your new surroundings, we have prepared this Welcome
Guide that provides a brief overview of the various opportunities, resources, and
experiences that await you at CHS.

While every new beginning may come with questions, we want you to know that
there is no such thing as a "silly" question. Our doors are always open, and our staff
is here to help and guide you. So, if you have any questions or need assistance with
anything, please don't hesitate to ask. Whether it's about your classes,
extracurricular activities, or simply navigating the halls, we're here for you.

You now belong to a community that values your uniqueness, celebrates your
achievements, and supports you in your challenges. As you walk through our
hallways, make new friends, and engage in your studies, know that you are a valued
member of the CHS family.

So, once again, welcome to Coupeville High School! We look forward to a fantastic
year ahead.

G Kappes
Principal, Coupeville Middle and High School



Our day starts at 8:00 AM and ends at 2:30 PM Monday,
Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday. We have a 7 period day
with a Tutorial period between 1st and 2nd periods.
Classes are 44 minutes long. On Wednesdays, the school
day ends at 1:30 and classes are 40 or 41 minutes long.
There is no Tutorial on Wednesdays. 

In between classes you will have a 3 minute passing
period. That is time for you to go to your locker, refill a
water bottle, and use the restroom. 

SCHOOL DAY



TUTORIAL
Tutorial is an intervention period on Monday, Tuesday,
Thursday and Friday. This 30-minute block is designed
to help students learn skills or content that they have
not yet mastered. It is individualized for each student.

During class, your teachers will present new material
and administer assessments. As soon as the
assessment data reveals an area of struggle for a
student, interventions are put into place to address
those areas.

Teachers will use the tutorial time to go over the
material again, provide additional strategies or practice
to master the material, and/or give students a
structured environment to work and get assistance as
needed. This system is backed by research and results
in increased student achievement as well as improved
understanding of the material.



ATTENDANCE
Absences

Arriving Late/Leaving Early
If you arrive late to school, you are required to sign in
at Mrs. Ford’s desk in the office. In order to excuse
your absence, you will need a written note, a phone
call, or an email from a parent or guardian with an
authorized excuse.

If you need to leave school early you are required to
sign out at Mrs. Ford's desk in the office. You will
need a written note, a phone call or email from a
parent or guardian in order to be allowed to leave
campus. If you need to leave in the middle of a class
period, check in with Mrs. Ford the morning of your
appointment and you will be given a pass to leave
class early.

If you cannot make it to school, a parent or guardian
needs to call or email Mrs. Ford at 360-678-2416.
Messages can be left 24 hours a day or email
bford@coupeville.k12.wa.us.
You have 48 hours after your return to school in order to
excuse an absence.
If you know you will be absent, fill out a pre-planned
absence form (can be found in the office), to take to your
teachers to sign, and turn it into Mrs. Ford in the office.







OFFICE 



STAFF 



CHROMEBOOKS

TECHNOLOGY 
POLICY

CHS is a one-to-one school. That means every student
is issued a Chromebook at the beginning of the year or
upon enrollment. Students and parents sign an
“Acceptable Use Form” upon check out. This informs
parents and students what the rules are regarding the
use of the Chromebook. This is a school-issued and
monitored device.

CELL PHONES
CHS policy prohibits cell phone use while in class. 
 Phones are to remain in lockers or backpacks in silent
mode or turned off. Violations may result in the phone
being confiscated. See the Student Handbook for all
guidelines regarding cell phones.



WHO TO CONTACT



STUDENT LIFE
ASB

ASB stands for Associated Student Body and it represents the
interests and goals of all CMHS students. ASB officers are student
leaders and work with school administration to make decisions that
impact the students at CHS. They also plan activities like dances, 
 spirit weeks, grade-level competitions, pep assemblies, community
awareness projects, and cultural events throughout the year.

Students who choose to join ASB leadership believe there is more
to being successful in school than simply doing homework. The
leaders of ASB focus on providing engaging activities that ensure a
well-rounded, memorable, and engaging high school experience. If
this sounds exciting to you, consider running for ASB!



STUDENT LIFE
ATHLETICS AND CLUBS

Students in grades 9-12 have many options to participate in
athletics. Students can take part in cross country, volleyball, soccer,
football, basketball, tennis, softball, baseball, and track & field. 

There are also a number of activities and clubs to get involved in.
Options will change as the year goes on, so listen for
announcements!




